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	TOWN OF MILLIS
	

	
	MILLIS ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

900 Main Street • Millis, MA 02054


	


Minutes of the Millis Zoning Board of Appeal, October 17, 2023

Attending:
Peter Koufopoulos



Rob Fogarty



Bonnie J. MacDonald

Don Rivers

Michael Giampietro

The Chairman called the hearing to order at 7:00 PM.  
Continuation Public Hearing 1060 Main Street: 
The Chairman opened the continued public hearing for 1060 Main Street.

This petition was filed on behalf of 1060 Main Street Realty, LLC c/o Paul McGovern for a Comprehensive Permit (40B) for a proposed 24-unit apartment building with 1 commercial space at 1060 Main Street, Millis, MA. This is for property located at 1060 Main Street, Assessors Map #23, Parcel #96 Zoning District C-V. MCEOD Overlay District. The applicant falls under M.G.L. Chapter 40B, Section 20-23 to construct a 24-unit (6 affordable) apartment building with one commercial space with associated site improvements. 
Engineer Merrikin presented revised site plans which were reviewed by Consultant PSC.  

Consultant Houston was present.  He explained that the majority of the comments been addressed.  The applicant is seeking a waiver from the maximum building height.  There was a recommendation for an additional infiltration basin.
The Board would like a draft decision to be written.  PSC will provide the final review.
Public Hearing 100 Spring Street:
The Chairman called the hearing to order at 7:00 PM. 

The public hearing for 100 Spring Street was opened.

By application filed with the office of the Millis Town Clerk, the petitioner, Amy Butch, for property located at 60 Walnut Street Map #3, Parcel # 12, R-S Zone. The petitioner is seeking a Special Permit for home baking business. There will be no customers on site.
Notice of the application was published in the Milford Daily News. Notice of the hearing was provided to the petitioners, abutters, and appropriate town boards and officials.  Notice of the hearing was posted in the Veterans Memorial Building.
The public notice of hearing was read. 

The Chairman noted that abutters had been notified, the hearing had been advertised and no additional correspondence had been received.

There were no abutters present to oppose this Special Permit.

The applicant explained that her daughter will be baking the goods on site.  The deliveries will be off site.  There will be no customers coming to her home. The products will only be baked on site.

On a motion made by Peter Koufopoulos and seconded by Don Rivers, the board voted unanimously to close the public hearing.

On a motion made by Don Rivers and seconded by Bonnie  MacDonald, the board voted unanimously to grant a Special Permit for a home baking business.

The requirements for the granting of a Special Permit, as outlined in M.G.L. c. 40 A, Subsection 6 are (a) Pre-existing non-conforming structures or uses may be extended or altered, provided, that no such extension or alteration shall be permitted unless there is a finding by the permit granting authority designated by ordinance or by-law, and (b) That such change or alteration shall not be substantially more detrimental than the existing non-conforming use to the neighborhood.

The applicant has met the criteria for granting a special permit for a home baking business. There will be no customers on site. 
Public Hearing 77 Middlesex St.: 
The Chairman called the hearing to order. 

By application filed with the office of the Millis Town Clerk, the petitioner, Don and Joann Rogers, for property located at 77 Middlesex Street, Map #07, Parcel #010, R-S Zone.
The petitioner is seeking a Special Permit under Section XIII for an Accessory Family.

Notice of the application was published in the Milford Daily News.  Notice of the hearing was provided to the petitioners, abutters, and appropriate town boards and officials.  Notice of the hearing was posted in the Veterans Memorial Building.
The public notice of hearing was read. 

There were no abutters present to oppose this Special Permit.

On a motion made by Peter Koufopoulos and seconded by Don Rivers, the board voted unanimously to close the public hearing.

On a motion made by Don Rivers and seconded by Bonnie  MacDonald, the board voted unanimously to grant an Accessory Family Unit Special Permit.

The requirements for the granting of a Special Permit, as outlined in M.G.L. c. 40 A, Subsection 6 are (a) Pre-existing non-conforming structures or uses may be extended or altered, provided, that no such extension or alteration shall be permitted unless there is a finding by the permit granting authority designated by ordinance or by-law, and (b) That such change or alteration shall not be substantially more detrimental than the existing non-conforming use to the neighborhood.

Therefore, Don and Joann Rogers will be living in the accessory dwelling unit. Their son and daughter-in law will be living in the main home.

A petition was filed by Joann Rogers, for property located at 77 Middlesex Street, Assessors Map # 07, Parcel # 010, R-S Zone. The applicant seeks a Special Permit under Section XIII for an Accessory Family Unit. 
Public Hearing 60 Walnut St: 
The Chairman called the hearing to order at 7:00 PM. 

The petition was filed by Amy Butch, for property located at 60 Walnut Street, Assessors Map # 3, Parcel #12, R-S Zone. The applicant seeks a Special Permit for a home business to preparing and baking of dog treats to be delivered off site.

Notice of the application was published in the Milford Daily News.  Notice of the hearing was provided to the petitioners, abutters, and appropriate town boards and officials.  Notice of the hearing was posted in the Veterans Memorial Building.
The public notice of hearing was read. 

The Chairman noted that abutters had been notified, the hearing had been advertised and no additional correspondence had been received.

There were no abutters present to oppose this Special Permit.

The applicant explained that she would like to prepare dog treats for sale.  There will be no customers coming to her home.  The deliveries will be made to customers.  The products will only be baked on site.

On a motion made by Peter Koufopoulos and seconded by Don Rivers, the board voted unanimously to close the public hearing.

On a motion made by Don Rivers and seconded by Bonnie  MacDonald, the board voted unanimously to grant a Special Permit for a Home Business.

The requirements for the granting of a Special Permit, as outlined in M.G.L. c. 40 A, Subsection 6 are (a) Pre-existing non-conforming structures or uses may be extended or altered, provided, that no such extension or alteration shall be permitted unless there is a finding by the permit granting authority designated by ordinance or by-law, and (b) That such change or alteration shall not be substantially more detrimental than the existing non-conforming use to the neighborhood.

The applicant has met the criteria for granting a special permit for a Home Occupation which consists of the baking of dog treats which will be delivered off site.  There will be no customers on site.

Public Hearing 261 Union St:
The Chairman called the hearing to order. 

By application filed with the office of the Millis Town Clerk, the petitioner Wayne Carlson, for property located at 261 Union Street, Map #19, Parcel #123  RV Zone. The petitioner is seeking a finding under Section IX non-conforming uses, structures and extension and alteration to allow for the conversion of an existing finished office with full bathroom to a bedroom and construction of a (8’ x 25’) access hallway to an existing one-bedroom 1st floor apartment. This is not substantially more detrimental to the neighborhood than the existing non-conformity. 
Notice of the application was published in the Milford Daily News.  Notice of the hearing was provided to the petitioners, abutters, and appropriate town boards and officials.  

The Notice of Hearing was read. Mr. Koufopoulos noted that abutters had been notified, the notice of hearing had been advertised.  There were no abutters present.

The Board reviewed the application and found the finding would not be more detrimental to the neighborhood.

Acting on a motion made by Mr. Koufopoulos and seconded by Mr. Rivers, the Board voted unanimously to close the public hearing.  

Acting on a motion made by Mr. Koufopoulos and seconded by Mr. Rivers, the Board voted unanimously to make a finding under Section IX non-conforming uses, structures and extension and alteration to allow for the conversion of an existing finished office with full bathroom to a bedroom and construction of a (8’ x 25’) access hallway to an existing one-bedroom 1st floor apartment. This is not substantially more detrimental to the neighborhood than the existing non-conformity. 
The requirements for the granting of a finding, as outlined in M.G.L. c. 40 A, Subsection 6 are (a) Pre-existing non-conforming structures or uses may be extended or altered, provided, that no such extension or alteration shall be permitted unless there is a finding by the permit granting authority designated by ordinance or by-law, and (b) That such change or alteration shall not be substantially more detrimental than the existing non-conforming use to the neighborhood.

 The Millis Zoning Board of Appeals finds:

1.
The request is not unreasonable and would be of benefit to the general community.

2.
The proposed change and alteration will not be substantially more detrimental to neighborhood.

Therefore, the Millis Zoning Board of Appeal votes unanimously to grant a finding that under Section IX non-conforming uses, structures and extension and alteration, to allow for the conversion of an existing finished office with full bathroom to a bedroom and construction of a (8’ x 25’) access hallway to an existing one-bedroom 1st floor apartment. This is not substantially more detrimental to the neighborhood. 
Public Hearing 197 Ridge St: 
The Chairman called the hearing to order at 7:00 pm. 

The application filed with the office of the Millis Town Clerk, the petitioner Ronald Conrad, for property located at 197 Ridge Street, Map #12, Parcel #18  RS Zone.

The petitioner is seeking a finding under Section IX non-conforming uses, structures and extension and alteration to allow for the construction of a 13’ x 15’ deck to the rear of the dwelling.  This is not substantially more detrimental to the neighborhood than the existing non-conformity. The notice of the application was published in the Milford Daily News. Notice of the hearing was provided to the petitioners, abutters, and appropriate town boards and officials.  
The Notice of Hearing was read. 
There were no abutters present.

Acting on a motion made by Mr. Koufopoulos and seconded by Mr. Rivers, the Board voted unanimously to close the public hearing.  

Acting on a motion made by Mr. Koufopoulos and seconded by Mr. Rivers, the Board voted unanimously to make a finding that the construction of a 13’ x 15’ deck to the rear of the dwelling. This is not substantially more detrimental to the neighborhood than the existing non-conformity.

The requirements for the granting of a finding, as outlined in M.G.L. c. 40 A, Subsection 6 are (a) Pre-existing non-conforming structures or uses may be extended or altered, provided, that no such extension or alteration shall be permitted unless there is a finding by the permit granting authority designated by ordinance or by-law, and (b) That such change or alteration shall not be substantially more detrimental than the existing non-conforming use to the neighborhood.

 The Millis Zoning Board of Appeals finds:

1.
The request is not unreasonable and would be of benefit to the general community.

2.
The proposed change and alteration will not be substantially more detrimental to neighborhood.

Therefore, the Millis Zoning Board of Appeal votes unanimously to grant a finding that under Section IX non-conforming uses, structures and extension and alteration, that the construction of a 13’ x 15’ deck to the rear of the dwelling. This is not substantially more detrimental to the neighborhood than the existing non-conformity.

Adjourn:

On a motion made by Don Rivers, seconded by Mike Giampietro, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Amy Sutherland

Secretary

